CPA Response to Consultations

	
	Issue
	Response

	1.
	Commission for Social Care Inspection (CSCI) -

Corporate Plan 2005-8 Consultation

The recent Audit Commission consultation on Proposals for CPA from 2005 (December 2004) refers to the new service block of adult social care and clearly states that the scoring for this will be derived from the CSCI judgement (ref. page 14).  The report also further notes that CSCI are consulting on proposals for annual performance assessments of services for social care services for adults (ref. page 17).

	Whilst we would support the principles outlined above in the proposed changes for 2005-6, with particular reference to the points that in 2005/6 the CSCI will:

· Review our tools and methodologies – including councils ’ bi-annual Delivery and Improvement Statements – to ensure the right evidence is being collected in the right quantities and at the right frequency

· Publish separate star ratings of children ’s services and adults’ services

· Contribute to the Comprehensive Performance Assessment of councils, using new methodologies developed in partnership with the Audit Commission

it is impossible to provide comprehensive comments as there is no substance supporting the principles upon which to comment and this indicates that there is a lack of clarity and transparency in the view of the Directorate.

This in turn leaves the City Council in the invidious position of not being able to adequately respond to the consultation on CPA because of a lack of detail on the proposed methodologies or specific aspects which will be incorporated into the CSCI judgement used within the CPA scoring for the adult social care service block.



	
	Information received indicates that CSCI are hoping a letter will be distributed to all Directors in early/mid February on the Adult Performance Assessment processes - with updated operating policies and rules re: star ratings etc to follow by early March 2005

	2.
	Commission for Social Care Inspection (CSCI) -

Inspecting for Better Lives

Consultation on proposed changes to the methodology and processes for inspecting regulated care services


	3 separate responses forwarded to the consultation covering different areas of inspected care services both children and adults, generally positive overview and welcoming the proposed changes


